
 
 

 
LOVE LEARN SHINE 

Shine in the light and love of God. 
Friday 22 September 

Dear Parents 

 

I am pleased to write with this week’s newsletter. This letter and previous versions can be found in the 

letters section of our website.  

 

 

Safeguarding, Welfare & Wellbeing 

Safeguarding and Welfare will always be our very highest priority in helping us achieve our vision of 

Love Learn Shine. We will use this section of the newsletter each week to keep families up to date 

with a range of key safeguarding and welfare information. 

 

 

Fire Safety Talks  

We were delighted to welcome Andy and Joe 

from North Yorkshire Fire and Rescue Service into 

school on Wednesday. They spent the afternoon 

working with children teaching them about their 

role in the community which as we learned goes 

beyond attending fires and includes helping 

people trapped after accidents including on 

boats, helping in flood situations as well as 

educating children and families on how to keep 

safe in their homes and schools. 

You can read more about their visit in the news 

section of our website.  

 

 

 

 

Play Equipment Start and End of the Day 

It is wonderful to see the children still enjoying our 

fixed play equipment throughout the school day.  

 

It is however not possible to supervise this at the 

start and end of the school day as staff are 

focused on collecting their classes and if needed 

speaking with parents. For their own safety and 

that of family members picking up and dropping 

off we respectfully ask that children do not play 

on the equipment before or after school.  

 

 

 

 

 

Safeguarding Policy & Procedures 

We are pleased to have published our updated 

Safeguarding Policy and procedures for 2023-

2024 on our website.  

Safeguarding refers to the policies, procedures  

and practices employed to keep children safe 

from harm and promote their well-being. 

This policy which can be accessed via the 

policies page of our website.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/letters/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/05/St.-Peters-Vision-Poster-2.pdf
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/fire-safety-workshops/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/fire-safety-workshops/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/school-information/policies/


 

Whole School  
 

Attendance  

If you have not had chance to do so yet please 

do read the additional letter sent at the start of this 

week in relation to attendance. The letter can be 

accessed here.  

There is also a wide range of information regarding 

attendance which can be accessed via the 

attendance page of our website as well as an 

attendance parent guide which we encourage all 

families to read. Thank you for your support.  

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
Strategic Planning Sibling Survey  

As part of our strategic planning we aim to build 

an accurate picture of the number of siblings 

likely to join the school in the next two academic 

years (2024-2025 and 2025-2026). Thank you to 

everyone who has responded so far, this remains 

open over this weekend. 

We would be most grateful if you could 

complete a short survey which can be accessed 

here.  

 

 
 

 
Parent Consultations – Save the Date 

 

Individual parent consultations will take place 

later in the autumn term. This is a chance for 

parents to see their child’s work and have an 

individual conversation with your child’s class 

teacher. To provide a range of options for 

families appointments will be take place on four 

different evenings over two consecutive weeks 

with both in person and online appointments 

available.  Please see the diary dates section at 

the bottom of the newsletters for the dates.  

 

 
 Appointments will be booked via Arbor so 

please do ensure you have access to the App or 

the online portal.   

 

 
Reading Book Amnesty 

Please can families have a good look around at 

home to check if they have any of our school Big 

Cat readings books that are yet to be returned. 

 

 

Online Safety Parent Information Session  

 

Through our partnership with Knowsley City 

Learning we are delighted to offer all families the 

opportunity to access a free online safety 

information session.  

 

This session will take place on Wednesday 4th 

October 2023 – 4pm – 4.45pm. We will share the 

link with parents via email and our school 

website nearer the time. 

 

The session will be recoded for anyone who is not 

able to access this at the time. We will share the 

link to the recording via the online safety section 

of our website after the event.  

 

 

 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/Attendance-Letter-September-2023.pdf
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/school-information/attendance/
https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Attendance-Parent-Guide-St-Peters.pdf
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=rgZZ5Uo6l0SlchxRbH0owtcmcT4DBSFCoOGzyyF_9sZUNEJIR1BHQlE1Q0YzMTZURk9KSUJENzY4Uy4u
file://///ps-shares/PS-DATA/SPPS/StaffCommon/Admin/Newsletter/PE%20Days


 

 

Curriculum & Extra-Curricular Spotlight  

 
Key Stage Two Geography. 

This week we were delighted to welcome the 

team from the Yorkshire Dales Rivers Trust to 

begin working with the first of the Key Stage 

Two Groups on ‘The Journey of a River’ 

workshop. 

At St Peter‘s we value the importance of 

engaging young geographers in local 

fieldwork, and we are fortunate that Yorkshire 

Dales Rivers Trust offer hands-on-learning 

through its Rivers2U Project. 

Expert staff lead practical and informative 

small group sessions from their Rivers2U van – a 

mobile classroom which is fitted with the 

following: 

A Rivers Table – hands-on learning which 

shows how rivers work from source to sea. 

Microscopes – which allow children to observe 

and identify the minibeasts and river flies that 

live in our watercourses. 

Displays showing different aspects of rivers and 

their wildlife habitats. 

We would very much like to thank Friends of St 

Peter’s (FOSP)  for their generosity in agreeing 

to fund these educational workshops. 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Writing of the Week 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Library Visits  

We are blessed to be situated so close to Harrogate 

library and are delighted to have a weekly slot that 

is shared between classes.  Visits have re-

commenced this week with Eagles class visiting 

earlier in the week. As well as choosing books to 

read in school and at home the librarians showed 

them some of the archive pictures and drawings 

they hold of our school building when it was the 

Harrogate Cottage Hospital.  

 

 

 

  



 
Sporting Competitions Kick Off 

As we begin a new school year we are excited 

to be beginning a new year of Sporting 

competition on Tuesday and Wednesday 

evenings with our partners at Sporting Influence. 

The year has started with a series of football 

competitions hosted at Harrogate High. For the 

first three weeks it is the turn of children from Year 

1&2. Each week children get to work on their skills 

before playing a series of matches against other 

local schools. Each week there is also the 

chance for children to win a Sporting Influence 

wrist band for demonstrating one of the Sporting 

Influence values which are; Body Language, 

Communication, Determination, Encouragement 

and Respect.A full list of competitions for the 

year can be found here.  

 

 

 
 

 
Collective Worship  

This week we have begun exploring our theme 

for the remainder of the half term which is 

generosity.  

We read the story from the bible called ‘The Big 

Party’ learning that God’s teaches us to care 

and be generous to everyone we meet.  

 

 
 

FOSP News    
 

Story Night  

 

We look forward to welcoming children and 

families for Early Years and Key Stage One to our 

story night an early reading information session 

this Wednesday 27 September 6.00pm- 7.00pm in 

school.  

During the evening the children can enjoy 

stories, milk and cookies while the adults can 

learn about how school teachers early reading. 

We look forward to welcoming as many families 

as possible.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Rabinder’s Sponsored Walk  

Please support Rabinder as she takes part in a 

sponsored walk around Fewston Reservoir to 

raise money for our school library. 

Any donations are hugely appreciated and, for 

every £1 she raises, Barclays Bank will match to a 

total of £750. 

Anonymous donations however won’t be 

matched so please include your name. 

You can use the link below to donate.  

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/rabin

der-sidhu-3  

 

 

 

 

 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/competition-series-begins/
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/rabinder-sidhu-3
https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/rabinder-sidhu-3


Shine Awards 

 

Early Years and 

Key Stage One 

Year 3/4   Year 5/6  

Wrens 
Lyons and Rosie 
Kingfishers 
Scarlett and Matvii 
Finches 
Omar and Felix H-M 
Sparrows 
William and Viv  

Owls 
Hugo W-E and Mia 
Starlings 
David and Georgia 

Herons 
Camilla and Liz 
Ravens 
Kyran and Ava 
Eagles 
Callum and Xander  

Community News    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Diary Dates   
 

 

 

 

 

Important Diary Dates 

 

 
 

 

Calendar for 2024-2025 is also 

published on our website and 

can be accessed here.  

Please check when planning 

any holidays or 

appointments.  

 

 

 

 

 

Date Activity Year Group(s) 

https://stpeters.ycst.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/09/Term-Dates-2024-2025-FINAL-Inc-INSET.pdf


Wednesday 27 

September 6.00pm 

Early Years and Key Stage One Phonics 

Information Evening and Story Night  

Parents and children from Early 

Years and Key Stage 1 

(Years1&2)  

Thursday 28 

September 

School Photos All classes.  

Thursday 5 October 

9.30a, St Peter’s 

Church  

Harvest Festival at St Peter’s Church  All welcome 

Friday 6 October Flu Immunisations for those opting.  Those opting. More details to 

follow from NHS community 

team.  

Monday 9 – 

Thursday 12 

October  

Book Fair in School  3.15 – 4.00pm  

Thursday 26 

October  

FOSP Halloween Disco at school 6.00 – 8.00 

Friday 27 October Break up for Half Term All classes 

Monday 6 

November 

Staff INSET Training Day – School closed to 

children 

All classes 

Tuesday 7 

November  

Autumn Term second half begins – all 

children return to school.  

All classes 

Tuesday 7 

November 

Author Visit including workshops. TBC 

Wednesday 8 – 

Friday 10 November 

Year 5 Bewerley Park Residential  Year 5  

Thursday 9 and 

Friday 10 November  

Bikeability Cycle Training  Year 6 Groups  

Tuesday 14 

November 

Thursday 16 

November  

Parent Consultation  – In person and online 

appointments available – details to follow. 

All classes, all families. 

Thursday 16 and 

Friday 17 November  

Bikeability Cycle Training Year 6 Groups 

Thursday 16 

November 3.15 – 

5.00 

FOSP Key Stage Two Movie Night  Key Stage Two children Yr3-6 

pre booked tickets only.  

Friday 17 November  Children In Need Day – ‘SPOTacular’ non 

uniform, spots or pyjamas plus special 

Pudsey whole school cake sale.  

All classes 

Tuesday 21 

November 

Thursday 23 

November 

Parent Consultation  – In person and online 

appointments available – details to follow. 

All classes, all families. 

Monday 4 

December  

4.30 – 5.30  

Advent Concert in School  All welcome  

Saturday 9 

December 12.00 – 

2.00pm 

FOSP Christmas Fare Everyone Welcome  

Monday 11 

December – St 

Paul’s Church (Next 

to school) 

2.00pm Nativity Performance – Families 

welcome but limited seating as rest of 

school watching 

 

3.15pm – 4.30 FOSP Pre Nativity 

Performance Event  

5.00pm Nativity Performance (children 

back to school by 4.30pm) 

Early Years and Key Stage 1 

Classes – Wrens, Kingfishers, 

Finches and Sparrows. 

 

All Families Welcome   

Tuesday 12 

December - – St 

Paul’s Church (Next 

to school) 

9.30am Nativity Performance Early Years and Key Stage 1 

Classes – Wrens, Kingfishers, 

Finches and Sparrows. Families 

Welcome  

Wednesday 13 

December  

Whole School Trip to the Pantomime. All classes 

Thursday 21 

December 9.30am  

Crib Service in St Peter’s Church  All classes, all welcome 

Friday 22 

December 1.30  

Carols at the Alms Houses All classes, all welcome 

Friday 22 

December 2.00pm  

School Closes at 2.00pm for end of autumn 

term. 

All classes 

https://outdoored.co.uk/


 

 

 


